
Lok Gathbandhan Party demands transparency into Judges Appointments  
 
New Delhi, Aug 14: The Lok Gathbandhan Party (LGP) today expressed concern over 
country’s higher judiciary being mired with controversy over the appointment of Judges 
of Supreme Court and High Courts of the country. The LGP said first the NDA 
government pointed out “nepotism and partiality” in the selection process of judges by 
various collegiums and now it has revealed that 50% of 126 names recommended for 
appointment of judges in high Courts lacked criteria set for appointment.  
The spokesperson of the party said here on Tuesday that in order to maintain the 
credibility of the judiciary there is a need to have full transparency in these 
appointments. The spokesperson said that for the last several months a peculiar tussle 
has been going on between the executive and judiciary and the possibility of deliberate 
efforts to tarnish the image of judiciary by politically  motivated vested interests could 
also not be ruled out. Therefore it is urgently required by all stakeholders to honestly 
resort to transparency so that lingering suspicion over the issue could be resolved. 
Pointing out that the governmental agencies involved in the process, whose functioning 
are opaque, could also not be trusted fully for political reasons. The spokesperson said 
that executive and judiciary should together evolve a joint mechanism so that objections 
being raised in the selection process can be looked into at the initial stage itself. Finding 
faults at the final approval level is not in the interest of the judiciary, the spokesperson 
said and added the ongoing deadlock between the two wings of the governance is 
indeed unfortunate. 
The spokesperson thus said that a joint investigation is required to find out the 
prevailing situation in these appointments over the years. The spokesperson said 
“Nepotism and partiality” issue is not the issue of just Allahabad High Court alone but 
about the other HCs also the observations are the same, therefore the joint probe 
should cover all the high courts in the country. Quoting the media reports the 
spokesperson said it was also shocking to note that the advocates of only a particular 
caste were given preference in the recommendations and there was negligible 
representation to SC, ST, OBC and minorities. The spokesperson said the lawyers 
fraternity all over the country, highlighting a serious conflict of interest and issues with 
propriety, appears to be, and perhaps rightly so, quite agitated over perpetuation of 
“judicial dynasties”. The spokesperson said the current procedures of judicial 
appointments should be re-modeled to restore the confidence of the people of the 
country, in the whole judicial process.  
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